AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 15th  day of February, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

 Pat Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

12B. (Add On) POLICE: Part Time Dispatcher

14.   (Add On) EXECUTIVE SESSION: Possible IDA Litigation 


  Police Benevolence Negotiation Grievance Discussion

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,443,359.48, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.                 .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6. IDA REQUEST:  All Granite and Marble Corp.

Dominic Cordisco, Attorney for the law firm of Drake, Loeb, et. al and Tony Garrett, from Billow Garrett Group came before the Town Board. Robert Deja, the owner of All Granite, also came before the Town Board. Mr. Cordisco said the project engineer for this project is Andrew Fetherston from Maser Consulting who is unable to be here tonight, but will attend the Planning Board Meeting. 

Mr. Cordisco said they are submitting an application to the Orange County IDA and are seeking the standard tax breaks made available by the IDA. The property is located adjacent to the Pepsi Cola Bottling Company, and also lies adjacent to the eastbound I-84 exit ramp at the Route 52 exit. All Granite and Marble has been working with Pepsi to insure that their building design is complementary to the Pepsi building. All Granite is currently has approvals before the Planning Board to construct a 39,133 square foot two-story building for granite fabrication and sales. They are currently operating and constructing five facilities in the greater tri-state area and are before the Town Board tonight requesting a letter of support to submit with their IDA application. 

Robert Deja said All Granite and Marble Corporation is one of the largest fabricators of granite and natural stone cabinet tops. Their stone is imported from overseas. Their main headquarters is in Ridgefield Park, New Jersey with facilities in Stroudsburg, PA, Deer Park, NY and Danbury CT. The Newburgh location will be their sixth location and they plan to hire 15 to 20 people from the Newburgh area. 

Councilman Bello has dealt with All Granite and Marble and is satisfied with their business practices and workmanship. 
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Councilman Piaquadio asked if All Granite is requesting only the sales tax exemption. 

Mr. Deja said they are requesting both the sales tax exemption and the standard ten year PILOT (payment in lieu of taxes) program. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if All Granite is going to hire transfers or if they will hire local residents. 

Mr. Deja said they will transfer a manager that was trained in Ridgefield Park. All all others will be local. The facility will do the fabrication and have both a warehouse and showroom at the Newburgh location. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio are in favor of writing a letter in support of the sales tax only.    

Supervisor Booth is in favor of having successful businesses locate in the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Booth is in favor of sending a letter of support in favor of both the sales tax and the standard PILOT Program. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if All Granite will hire local construction workers for this project. 

Mr. Deja said they have a construction manager who will manage the construction, but they will use local workers. 

Councilman Bello and Councilwoman Greene are in favor of sending a letter of support in favor of both the sales tax and the standard PILOT Program. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth to endorse All Granite’s application to the IDA. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.   

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked to specify in the letter that the Town only endorses a maximum of 10 years, which is the standard amount of time for these exemptions. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. RECREATION:  
A. Recreation Aide Posting

Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, came before the Town Board. He said the aide position qualifications are designated by Orange County and enables the individual to prep fields, run programs, clerical work, and do registration. This person would be able to do almost everything that is needed in the Recreation Department. 

Councilman Woolsey said this will be a union position. 

Councilwoman Greene said this position is in the 2012 budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 31, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commission of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to post the job title of Recreation Aide for the Recreation Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B.
Hiring Part Time Chauffeur

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 14, 2012, submitted by Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to hire Carmine Rizzo as a part time chauffeur. The starting date will be March 8, 2012 with a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said Mr. Rizzo will be excellent with our seniors. 

Mr. Petrillo said Mr. Rizzo also does volunteer work for Friends of Seniors. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. ACCOUNTING:  Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated February 9, 2012, submitted by Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, in the amount of $16,500.00. The funds will come from the General Fund Contingency account number 001.1990.0499 and go into the Tax Certiorari Attorney account number 001.1420.0407. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. DATA PROCESSING:  Computer Reserve Purchases

Councilman Piaquadio said he is requesting the purchase of the following items from FLC Equipment and Supplies, located in Cornwall, New York.

As follows:

1. One Dell T3400 Tower refurbished for internet filtering
$ 295.75 

2. One year untangle government software


   864.00

3. Linksys network adapter




     39.99

4. 2GB memory upgrade for the Supervisor


     49.99

5. 2 GB upgrade for the Clerk to Supervisor 


     49.99

6. Seagate portable hard drive 320 GB for back up for the 

Justice Court Server



                           106.24

7.
Seagate portable hard drive 320GB for back up for

 the Recreation server




    106.24






TOTAL


           $1,512.20

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $1,512.20 from the Computer Reserve Fund account number 001-878 for the above equipment from FLC Equipment, located in Cornwall, NY. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Piaquadio said the current balance in the Computer Reserve Account is $97,463.55.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase the above equipment in the amount of $1,512.20 from FLC Equipment, located in Cornwall, NY. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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10. HIGHWAY:  
A.
Summer Materials Bid
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Town Clerk Zarutskie and Darrell Benedict, Superintendent of Highways, to schedule a bid date for the Summer Materials Bid that will include guide rails, chip spreader, wheel rubber tire roller, aluminum box culverts, a cold milling machine, tree cutting and brush grinding. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
      
B.
Lakeside Road Culvert Repair

Supervisor Booth said the footings underneath the side walls of the culvert crossing Lakeside Road just north of Route 52 have been undermined. To maintain the lane that has been left open NuPump Construction installed a 1:2 grout mix bags procured from Cranesville Concrete Company, Inc. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay NuPump Construction located in Malaga, New Jersey for installing grout bags to the Lakeside Road Culvert in the amount of $7,474.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if this project can be added to the FEMA list. 

Supervisor Booth said it is his opinion that the Town can show that this damage was caused by Hurricane Irene so the Town will add this project to the FEMA list.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. PLANNING BOARD:

A. Landscape Cost Estimate for IHOP (Route 17K)
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Bond Estimate dated February 2, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for IHOP in the amount of $786.25 with an inspection fee of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Landscape Bond Release (Autumn Ridge)
Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from Karen Arent stating a request was made to lease the remainder of the landscape bond for the Autumn Ridge Subdivision. An inspection was made on February 2, 2012 and the street trees appear healthy. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated February 2, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the remainder of the landscape bond for Autumn Ridge Way, located of Frozen Ridge Road in the Town of Newburgh, in the amount of $2,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. POLICE:  Authorization to Purchase Bullet Proof Vests
Supervisor Booth said Chief Michael Clancy is requesting to purchase eight bulletproof vests, which is in the 2012 budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 8, 2012, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy to purchase eight bulletproof vests from Rosen’s Uniforms, who is an authorized vendor on New York State Contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey requested that anyone assigned a bullet- proof vest should wear them at all times when they are on duty. The rest of the council agreed. 

Councilwoman Greene asked that whatever is done with the used vest vindicate the Town of any liability. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. (Add On) POLICE: Part Time Dispatcher
Supervisor Booth said the Town presently has four part-time Police Dispatchers and Chief Clancy is requesting to hire four more. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the request dated February 15, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to fill the four vacant part-time Dispatcher positions at the Police Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated February 15, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer as follows:


FROM


TO




AMOUNT

8330.0481

8330.0474




Utilities


Repairs to non-vehicle Equipment
$30,000.00

(To pay for the repairs to the second 400 hp pump motor at the Delaware

Aqueduct Facility)

8330.059 8330.0200

Chemicals

Equipment



$18,000.00

(To pay for the emergency repair of the 1995 VFD at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant)

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14.
(ADD ON) EXECUTIVE SESSION: Pending IDA Litigation 


  Police Benevolence Negotiation Grievance Discussion

MOTION was made at 7:46 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session to discuss the above. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made at 8:41 p.m. by Councilman Bello to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


Supervisor Booth said no action was taken and no action is anticipated.
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.         .


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:42p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
